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Christ’s Kids News  
Pat Siedenburg, Director                January 2017 

Happy New Year!! I hope your Christmas break was restful as much as it could be 

and that your family is now back to health!   

Our Christmas Program 

We will plan on holding our Children’s Christmas Program on January 12th, at 4:30.  

We will also have our class party that week, so please send your wrapped book for 

a friend if you have not yet sent one in.  Cookie sign up for the Program is on our 

counter.  Drinks provided. 

Show and Tell 

On January 5th Children can bring one gift that they received for Christmas to show 

and tell about in class. Items will not be played with.  

Winter Wear 

Please be sure to send tennis shoes with the children each day.  Snow Boots in the 

classroom are too warm and cumbersome for the children and after 

walking/playing outside leave a mess in the classroom and creates a slipping 

hazard.  Also please pack kids snow pants, boots, mittens, etc. in a separate bag.  

They need the space in their backpacks to put papers and notes to go home.  

Remember that snow pants are not necessary until Thursdays if the weather is 

appropriate for our outside play.  Check our policy for outside before sending snow 

pants.  Thanks for all your help! 

Severe weather 
Please remember during the winter that you need to be mindful of severe 

weather reports and listen to the TV stations in case of school closing. If the 

Shakopee schools are closed due to weather conditions—so are we. If they 

start late- we are closed. 
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Birthday Wishes!!  

Olive Deschene ………… 1/15 
Brady Lavone………………1/19 
Mataya Esse………………..1/25 

If parents wish to bring a birthday treat, please speak with me.   
 

Registration for Fall 

We are beginning our enrollment for the fall season of 2017-2018.  If you wish to 

enroll your child for that year, please see me for forms.  You will have priority 

before I open registration to the public.  So reserve your spot if you plan to return.  

There will be the option of 5 ½ half days if there are enough interested in that.  

Also there will be an increase in the monthly tuition.  Registration fees remain at 

$60.00 per child.  A 2 day/half day will be $121.00; 3 day/half day $165.00 and the 

5 day/half day $302.50.  Please keep this in mind as you consider your options.   

Snack Schedule  

New schedules are out with as much accuracy as possible.  

Please remember to check the snack calendar each week for what you bring for 

snack for the class. (7 children)  For January see the following: 

Jan 3-5 Olive Deschene       Jan 10-12 Caelyn Pierson- Love 

Jan 17-19 Olivia Petschl     Jan 24-26 Mataya Esse 

Jan 31-Feb 2 Brady Lavone 

 

NEW CREATION LUTHERAN NEWS AND NUMBERS 

 
 New Creation Lutheran Church                    Preschool: 952-233-3516 

      WEEKLY WORSHIP TIMES                    Church Office: 952-445-3545    

      Sunday:  9:00AM in the Sanctuary??         Website: www.christskidspreschool.com 

       Education Hour: 10:30AM 

http://www.christskidspreschool.com/

